
Mr Chan Ching Hang, Miss Chow Tsz Ying and Mr Chung Wing 

5A Chen Chak Kai (22) 

 

The first day I became the Chief English Ambassador, I was determined to achieve 

greatness. Although I have been an English Ambassador (EA) for two years, being a Chief 

EA takes on more responsibilities. Reading a written script on the stage in front of all my 

schoolmates is not a big deal for me, as I simply need to practise. But taking on the role of 

Chief EA is totally a different thing – I need to organise various activities, ranging from 

script writing to event planning which I had not thought about before. At first, I was so 

disappointed in myself because I was not good enough to make these arrangements. 

Without the encouragement from Miss Chow, I would not have believed in myself.  

 

This year, we organised a range of new activities, including running an Instagram account 

and visiting Form 1 students regularly. All the English ambassadors cooperate well as a 

team. First, I want to give a big thanks to my partner Matthew, who is also the Chief EA 

this year. He is always the one who gives me support. Also, I want to thank Mr Chan, Miss 

Chow and Mr Chung. They have provided me with a lot of advice and support which help 

me to keep going. The experience of being a Chief EA was challenging at first, but I gain a 

lot in the end. This experience is so unforgettable that I will remember it for a lifetime.  

 

5E Leung Ho Chuen (17) 

 

I am Matthew from Class 5E, one of the Chief English Ambassadors this year. In the blink 

of an eye, this year has already come to an end. Having a ton of school activities and 

pressure given by HKDSE, I initially struggled to balance my studies and other 

commitments. During the lockdown in the fifth wave of the pandemic, I could not distract 

myself from my studies and I was very stressed. However, thanks to my family and friends, 

I have learnt that I should cooperate with my teammates, rather than do all the work 

myself. Moreover, if I need to deal with so many things, setting a timetable is a necessity. 

In that way, all the work can be arranged. 

 

This year, we have made a lot of innovations, such as running an Instagram account and 

visiting F1 students regularly. I want to thank all Vice EAs and Core EAs here. Without 

your help, we would not be able to achieve these things. Also, I want to thank Mr Chan and 

all teachers-in-charge. Your guidance enables us to move forward and organise all the 

activities well. Last but not least, I want to tell my teammates to stay positive in the 



upcoming years. Although you will face the adversity of HKDSE and contribute to the EA 

team simultaneously, you need to cheer up. Sometimes you will be tired, so take a break. 

Never let yourself step into the endless pit of sadness and stress. You are going to learn a 

lot. Next year, I am going to make a jump over a valley called HKDSE. I am waiting for you 

on the other side of it. 

 

 


